
 
 

 
 
 

 

COMMUNITY UPDATE 
Regional Forest Fire Information 

13 JUNE 2023 
 

Update from MNRF Timmins/Kirkland Lake District re: KLK005 Fire: 

• Fire was relatively quiet today, H-50 was able to get to the fire today and observed 
some visible smoke on the NW end of the fire, otherwise, the rest of the fire was quiet. 
The forecast is calling for more rain.  
 

• MNRF is looking to establish helipads to access KLK005. The 2 helicopters that have 
been assigned to KLK005 are an intermediate (H-35), and a medium (H-50). 
 

• Weather pending, MNRF is planning on doing an infrared scan to determine hot spots. 
When the weather allows, MNRF will start placing crews on the ground to begin working 
on areas with visible smoke or hot spots identified from the infrared scan. 

 
The emergency response team would like to remind everyone to always stay prepared.  
Items to consider having on hand: 
• Extra food for family and pets 
• Portable drinking water in unbreakable containers 
• Prescriptions (renew before they get low) 
• Childcare necessities, diapers, wipes, lotions, and potions (Tylenol, Advil, Benadryl, 

diaper rash cream) 
• Feminine hygiene products 
• Identification, bank and credit cards, health card 
• Important documents 
• Working flashlight(s) 
 
If you have questions, please contact Assistant Lands & Resources Manager, Mike Molyneaux. 
Mike can be reached by email at assistantlandsmanager@temagamifirstnation.ca or by calling 
(705) 237-8943 x 205 


